## Appendix A Chairman's Report March 2015

The Town Clerk and I attended the 5 Towns meeting at Pickering on 12 March. Minutes have been circulated.

I received the email below form the Chairman of the Band and congratulated them on their success.

"Just to let you know that today was the Northern area contest, we swept the board winning everything, we were crowned Northern Area 1st Section Champions

We also won the Best Basses, Best Percussion and Best Trombone

We will again be representing Kirkbymoorside at the National Finals in Cheltenham in September

Thanks

John Wright Chairman"

Gill Garbutt contacted me to tell me that a few things are happening regarding trying to keep Church House open for the community by enlisting other organisations to use the space. Gill is now involved in that capacity and will be based at Kirkby Library on Fridays. She is planning to move forward on several projects to help sustain the library building in Kirkbymoorside. This includes the potential Youth Literacy Project.

A letter has been received regarding Liber teas and is attached to the minutes at Appendix B

Chris Dowie 16.03.15